From: Ray Gillespie [mailto:ray@raygillespieandassociates.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 10, 2015 10:17 AM
To: Erin Shine
Cc: Kathie Wasserman; Heath Hilyard; 'Brooks Chandler'; Jesse Logan
Subject: Please put in record in SB 30

Erin:

Thanks for your time this morning. 

Following is an email from Brooks Chandler, President of the Municipal Attorneys Association, who has been very active in the marijuana legislation.  He is currently out of state but asked that I have this placed in the record on SB 30. The section he refers to is section 33 of the work draft 29-LS023\X.  

I am the lobbyist for AML so I also conveying this concern on its behalf. Kathie Wasserman, AML Executive Director, will provide public testimony on this point at the first opportunity.

“This is section 128 in the 2/6 version on my computer.    In my opinion this is a puzzling  section and should be deleted for a number of reasons:

    1.   AS 17.38 as approved by the voters explicitly allows municipal government to regulate the "time, place, manner" of commercial marijuana including the right to prohibit all aspects of commercial marijuana activity ( something neither the Legislature nor the ABC/MJ Board may do under Prop. 2).  So it is simply inaccurate for the State to say it "reserves" the  exclusive right to regulate marijuana.  To the extent this is intended to limit the power of municipalities granted by the voters through initiative this overreach is premature by two years.  

2.  Perhaps recognizing the issue identified above,  the phrase "inconsistent with AS 17.38" is used in this section.  In my opinion, this does avoid the problem of altering a voter approved initiative in light of  AS 17.38's "time, place, manner" language but leaves both local government and the state unclear about where the line is drawn.  There is no valid public policy reason articulated in the legislative record to date as to why creating a large gray area is necessary at this time.

3.  SB 30 is focused on criminal  issues.  But the language in this section is not limited to criminal penalties and would ordinarily be interpreted to include civil regulation.  So it really has no place in a bill focused on criminal matters.

4.  In a larger context, in the absence of specific state statutes or regulations specific to commercial marijuana it is premature to short circuit the public input process and attempt to declare the State the regulator in chief of commercial marijuana.  It would be better to proceed through the regulatory process this year and decide next year if there is some public policy reason to attempt to limit local regulation of commercial marijuana in a manner not intended by the voters.

I would prefer to place these comments in an official letter but time constraints simply don't allow for that so whatever could be done to make this an official part of the legislative record would be appreciated.”

Brooks Chandler
Boyd, Chandler & Falconer LLP
911 W.  8th Ave.
Suite 302
Anchorage, AK
907-272-8401​

